Martha’s Vineyard Commission (MVC)
33 New York Ave, Oak Bluffs, MA 02557
P.O. Box 1447 Oak Bluffs, MA 02557

Vineyard Haven Historic Commission (VHHC)
PO Box 1239 Vineyard Haven, MA 02568

June 16", 2019

Dear MVC members, LUPC members, VHHC,

I am writing to seek your support for replacing the main house on our property with an environmentally
friendly and energy efficient home.

We have owned this property for more than 25 years. We have loved every minute of our time here.

We have tried to be good stewards of this beautiful spot and have maintained the house just as we found
it 25 years ago. But the house is now in need of major work; it is being held together by the amazing
efforts of Richard Toole. Itis in need of major upgrading and the most efficient way to do that is to
replace the existing structure as it needs new windows and doors, electrical, new plumbing, new kitchen
and upgraded electrical, internet.

We have been trying to sell the property for 8 years now, and the stumbling block has been that everyone
sees the main house as a tear down. There is little left of any of the original old house, as rooms were
added or altered in the 40's and 60's.

My husband was recently diagnosed with Alzheimer’s so the maintenance and taxes on this property has
become a great financial burden and we need to sell. Anyone who buys it will want to work on the main
house. Ourimmediate abutters on both sides, the Emmets to the East and the Thompson's to the West,
agree and approve of the house being removed and replaced and we can document their support upon
request.

The back of the house, which faces the Sound (the only public exposure) was changed in the 60’s to a
modern glass facade with an exterior steel spiral staircase to the second floor. As much as | love this
house | must admit it has no historical or architectural significance; it is just an old house.

It is our hope that you will approve the buyers’ proposal so that this may become a house and property to
be enjoyed in the 21st century.

Included please find some photos and a bit of research from Rob Kendall for your review.
Feel free to contact me directly at 310-433-4147 with any questions.

Thank you for your consideration.

































